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Ortal confirmed

Jose Ortal was approved as director of affirmative action at the August 28 Board of
Education telephone meeting. Other hires approved were Charles Appleby as computer
information technology instructor, Mary Beal as temporary director of learning technologies, and
Joan Thomas as math instructor. In other action the board approved purchase of a computer

server, lease of a helicopter, rental of modular classrooms for Hyundai training, and rejection of a
reroofing bid. The board directed chair Cindy Cable to draft a process to appoint a successor for

Peter Sorenson who resigns effective September 12. All decisions were unanimous. The next

meeting will be September 11.

Business fair is Friday
A Small Business Resource Fair sponsored by the Business Development Center will be

held Friday, Sept. 6, from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. in the main campus cafeteria. The fair features
business workshops and exhibit booths. The cost is $10. For more information, call 2255.

Daily to increase schedule first week of classes
The Daily will publish Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays beginning September 23.

A name change contest will be conducted fall term. Watch for details.

Attachments

● Attached to today's Daily is a schedule of limited network training classes for in-service

week. Once fall term begins, a complete set of all classes will be announced. The classes

announced in this schedule include only Net I classes for new accounts, and training in setting

up remote access by modem at home. These classes too will be offered again fall term, but

during in-service we especially want to reach new part-time and full-time faculty and

administrative staff and get them into the system, and to reach those interested but who

haven't yet had the chance to set up modem access before school starts. Departments are

urged to inform new employees of these opportunities. In particular, please note on the

attached schedule that some of the Net I classes require registration by the Friday before in-

service. For additional copies of the schedule, or if you have questions, contact Bob Barber
at 2305.

● Also attached to today's Daily is a flyer announcing the Central Oregon and High Desert

Museum bus trip for September 28 sponsored by the Classified Professional Development

Team and LCCEF for all LCC employees, families and friends. For additional copies of the

flyer contact Alen Bahret at 2247.

Classified Employee of the Month nominations wanted
Do you work with an outstanding employee who should be recognized? Does this

person go "above and beyond the call of duty" in daily job performance and generally make your

life easier? Are you wanting to say "thank you" and "you're appreciated"? Then don't delay!

Nominate this exceptional employee to receive the Classified Employee of the Month award.

The nomination process will soon be revised. In the meantime, nominations are still being

accepted at the Office of Instruction. Forms may be requested from Addie Lou Willis at 2120 for
October Classified Employee of the Month. Deliver or send your nominations by September 15
to the Office of Instruction, ADM 207.

TIP: Please address your Daily e-mail to THE DAILY@INSTADV_MA rather than to the editors
personally, or your message might get missed. Thanks!	
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Sign up now for League's information technology conference
Advance program brochures for the League for Innovation Conference on Information

Technology are available now from Addie Lou Willis in Instructional Services at 2120,

Information also can be found at http://www.league.org. The conference will be held Nov, 13-16

in Phoenix. The conference brochure features 64 pages of information.

League seeks applicants for leadership diversity training
The League for Innovation is accepting applicants for the Expanding Leadership Diversity

in Community Colleges training program supported by the WK Kellog Foundation. The program

is for managers or faculty seeking training for key decision-making positions. Activities include a

mentor relationship, professional development plan, seminars, community issue project, and an

internship. Twenty Kellog Fellows will be selected for the 1996/97 program. A $3000 stipend
is included. Applications are due at the League by Sept. 20. For a brochure, contact the
President's Office.

Presenters wanted for AACC "visioning" convention
The American Association of Community Colleges invites forum panelists and roundtable

presenters to address the theme of its 1997 annual convention: "Visioning." The convention will

be held April 12-15, 1997, in Anaheim, CA. "The theme really speaks to Lane," says President

Jerry Moskus. The president must sign off on proposals and needs them by Friday, Oct 11.
For the Call for Convention Events brochure, contact the President's Office.

Training session teaches problem solving
Discover The Problem Solver In You on September 12, 2-4:30 p.m., PE 205. Sponsored

by the Classified Professional Development Team. Open to all staff. Call 7775 to register.

OFFICE NOTES

● Study Skills is open from 8 a.m.-4 p.m.
Monday through Friday beginning today.

● Printing/Graphics needs materials for the
first day of classes by Sept. 17.

● Bookstores on main campus and DTC are
closed through Sept. 16; some services are
available: call 2256.

EYE PILLOWS are back in the Multicultural

Center. Choose from different scents and

patterns. Call Sandy at 2276 or Tina at 2338
for more information.

ENTERTAINMENT DISCOUNT COUPON

BOOKS are now available from the LCC

Foundation. The books sell for $35 and provide
discounts for food, lodging and travel. For
every book sold, the Foundation will receive $7.
Proceeds will go toward the college general
fund and provide scholarships for Lane
students. Drop by the Foundation in ADM 205
to purchase your book today!

JOBS

OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES;

● Department Secretary/Office Production
Specialist - Business Administration Dept.
(This position is from 9/23/96 - 6/30/97)
closing 9/10/96 WANTED: book/toy shelves, nothing fancy;

small child's desk. Call Therese Picado, lA
465-1399.OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Program Advisor/Transitions to Success -
Closing 9/11/96

● Nurse Practitioner Hatf-Time/Student

Health -Extended closing 9/13/96
● Chief Broadcast Engineer/KLCC - Extended

closing 9/20/96
● Foodservices Manager, Foodservices,

closing 9/6/96

FOR SALE; Graco high chair, $30. Call
Therese Picado, lA, 465-1399.

HOME NEEDED: Kitten with great people
pleasing skills needs home. She found me on
one of my walks and is presumed abandoned. I
can't locate an owner and can't keep. Silver
grey, short hair with excellent purr! I'll help with
spay/neuter costs. Sandy Ing, Student Health,
2666 or 998-6631.

ADS

FREE TO GOOD HOME: 7-year-old tea cup
poodle with papers. Darcy is very lovable and
good natured. She needs a new home where
she can get the attention she deserves. Good
with children. Contact Angie Holland, 461-
3320 or 2376, or Kim Gilbert, 2557.

SEASONED FIREWOOD FOR SALE: mostly fir,
some oak and madrone mixed in; partial cords
OK; U-haul (close to LCC); $85/cord. Buck
Arbuckie, E,FL&S, 2748. Home: 484-1743.

FOR SALE: VELBON VEF-3 camera tripod.
Excellent condition. $45. Contact Helen Vidal
at 2879.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer,
June 11 through Sept. 17. Submissions must
be in writing. Contact The Daily in ADM 210,
phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or e-mail The
Daily@instadv_ma. Editor is Joan Aschim.

Assistant Editor is Angela Miller.	

NO CASH CLOTHING STASH needs clothing,
etc. for fall term. We will pick up if necessary.
Contact Carol or Tina in Student Activities at

2283. Your donations are greatly appreciated.



The Daily
Published for rhe staff of Lane Community College 7-l7'4501, ext. 2591

Edited by Angela MillerTuesday, September 10,1996

Schuette recommended as acting cc commissioner
Roger Bassett, Oregon state commissioner of community colleges, has recommended to

the State Board of Education that Dr. Gretchen Schuette be named acting commissioner for

community colleges for a four-month period. Bassett has been asked by Gov. John Kitzhaber to
serve as full-time education policy adviser for the next four months.

Schuette currently is executive vice president at Mt. Hood Community College in
Gresham. She has announced she will resign her MHCC position to serve as acting

It will be a great way for me to continue to exercise my love for Oregon scommissioner,

community colleges.” said Schuette. “I look forward to working with all of the colleges in
providing opportunities for students and strengthening local communities,” she said.

For more information, contact the Office of Community College Services at (503)
378-8609.

Managers’ Forum canceled
The Managers' Forum meeting scheduled for September 13 has been canceled.

Classified Council agenda
Classified Council will meet Wednesday, Sept. 11 in PE 205 from 3-5 p.m. Agenda

items include results from Classified Council survey and brainstorming for the 1996/97 year. All
classified staff are invited to attend. Contact Elaine Marsh at 2104 or Carrol Barton at 2640.

Board agenda
The Board of Education will meet Wednesday, Sept. 11, at 7 p.m. in the Boardroom. The

meeting will be preceded by a planning work session at 5:30 p.m. in the Renaissance Room.
Action items on the 7 p.m. agenda: resignation of Peter Sorenson and the replacement

appointment process; contractual authority board policy amendment; bid rejection of Oregon
Small Business Development Center workbooks; appointment of Mary Glenn from classified to
management as office operations coordinator in Personnel; appointment of Stephen John as
interim department chair of Science; retirement of Health & PE chair Bob Creed; and retirement
of Science chair Tom Wayne. The board will review the 1997 Oregon Community College

Association legislative agenda, the college Final Attainment Report, and the Students First! Final
Report. The agenda has been restructured to hold routine reports from board members, the
president, and union presidents until after discussion/action items. Audience statements will still
be taken at the beginning of the meeting but have been limited to a 20 minute maximum and

three minutes per speaker.

Art faculty show their stuff
A collection of art pieces by 20 members of the LCC art faculty will be exhibited at the

Art Department Gallery from September 16-October 18. Painting, drawing, sculpture, ceramics,
metalsmithing, jewelry, textiles, photography, printmaking, and graphic design will be included
in the exhibit. Gallery hours are Mondays-Thursdays from 8 a.m.-10 p.m. and Fridays from 8
a.m.-5 p.m. For more information, call 2409.

Faculty level change meeting
An informational meeting for faculty planning to apply for a level change during the

1996/97 academic year is planned for Monday, Sept. 23, at 11 a.m. in PE 205. Members of the
committee and representatives from Personnel will be present to answer your questions.
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Insurance in retirement

Management employees need to remember that changing insurance carriers and/or adding
dependents must be done at the open enrollment prior to the date of retirement so that the

insurance coverage may continue into retirement. Faculty employees must have two years of
immediate prior coverage with OEA Choice or HMO Oregon before retirement to be eligible to
carry their insurance into retirement. Once you retire, you cannot add a dependent or change
insurance carriers.

Fulbright applications available
Application information is now available for the Fulbright Teacher Exchange Program.

Please contact Julie Baker at 7775.

Discover the problem solver in you
Join fellow staff members to learn the barriers to effective problem solving with presenter

Barbara Dewey. Identify your personal problem solving style. Learn the steps to successful
problem solving at this workshop on September 12, from 2-4:30 p.m. in PE 205. This session is
sponsored by the busy Classified Professional Development Team and is open to all staff.
Preregister at voice mail box 7775.

Cottage Grove building progress - on the Internet
Curious about the steps in constructing new facilities? Updates about construction of the

new Cottage Grove facility are available under the "Lane Community College at Cottage Grove"
Web page. Additional text and photos will be added to the Cottage Grove page as construction
progresses during this year., You can find the Cottage Grove page by going to "College

Departments" and then clicking on "LCC at Cottage Grove." The Web page also includes
directions and maps to the new site.

In-service network training opportunities
Departments are reminded that network training opportunities during in-service week

were published as an attachment to the Sept. 3 Daily. These opportunities include Basic Net I
(required for network and e-mail access) and training in how to install remote access by modem.
Please make sure that new employees as well as any staff who have not yet had the chance to set

up their remote access are aware of these opportunities. Additional copies of the schedule can be
obtained from Bob Barber, 2305.

OFFICE NOTES

● Affirmative Action Director Jose Ortal’s office is

located in ADM 122. His extension is 2801.

● Office hours for English, Foreign Language &
speech are again 8 a.m.-5 p.m.; but will be
closed on occasion during the lunch period.

Leaves Seattle at 5:10 p.m., scheduled to arrive in
Eugene at 11:45 p.m. $20. Helen Vidal, 2879.

SALE PATIO PLANTERS: The welding shop is
having a sale on Sept. 16-17 from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. in
the cafeteria of steel patio planters. There will be
trains, tractors, turtles, planters of all kinds.

JOBS

AS AN ENTHUSIASTIC MEMBER of the League of
Women Voters, 1 would like to invite you to our
annual membership luncheon on Thursday, Sept. 19,
at the First United Methodist Church (1376 Olive in
downtown Eugene). Registration is at 11:30 a.m.,
catered buffet luncheon at noon, with the program
beginning at 12:45 p.m. Peg Reagan, former Curry
County commissioner, now with the Progressive
Leaders Project, will be the guest speaker. The
luncheon will conclude at 1:30 p.m.; cost is $9 per
person. If you prefer to skip the buffet, please feel
free to join us at 12:45 p.m. to hear Ms. Reagan.
RSVP the League office before Sept. 16, 343-7917.
Hope to see you therel Tracy Simms, Pres. Office.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

● Instructional Support Specialist, Industrial
Technology, closing 9/16/96 (extended closing
date).

ADS

ENTERTAINMENT DISCOUNT COUPON BOOKS

are now available from the LCC Foundation. The

books sell for $35 and provide discounts for food,
lodging and travel. For every book sold, the
Foundation will receive $7. Proceeds will go toward
the College Fund and provide scholarships for Lane
students. Drop by the foundation in ADM 205 to
purchase your book today!

SEASONED FIREWOOD FOR SALE: mostly fir,
some oak and madrone mixed in; partial cords OK; U-
haul (close to LCC); $85/cord. Delivered, add $20.
Buck Arbuckle, E.FL&S, 2748. Home: 484-1743.

HERE'S AN OLD MODEM to go with your old Mac.
Teleport 2400 baud modem with microphone 1.6
software will trade for a latte. David Shellabarger,
Math, 2123.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela
Miller.

FOR SALE: CROSS COUNTRY touring ski set-up.
Fisher Country Crown skis, 205MM. Men's Alpina
boots, 10 1/2-11, and poles. Used twice. $100.
Mike Riley, Flight Tech, 4321 or home 998-9660.

ONE-WAY AMTRAK (the Talgo train) ticket from
Seattle to Eugene - September 24 - a Tuesday:
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This week:

● Reception for Jerry Diller, Garry Oldham and Nancy Peyron, winners of the 1996 Innovation
of the Year award sponsored by Lane and the League for Innovation for the Chemical
Dependency Counselor Training Program Forum, today, 2 p.m.. Social Science Lounge.

● Fitness Education Center staff orientation, Wednesday, Sept. 18, 2 p.m. Call 2545 to sign up.

● Cindy Veldhuis “Good-bye Gathering." Wednesday, Sept. 18, 3-4 p.m., CEN 213.

● Resource Development Group, Thursday, Sept. 19, 9-10:30 a.m.. Boardroom.

● Disability Services orientation. Friday, Sept. 20, 2-4 p.m., CEN 219 & 220.

Sorenson leaves with accolades

Peter Sorenson said farewell to the Board of

Education at the September 11 meeting after 10 years of
service. He charged board members and staff to keep the
community college dream alive. He was showered with

accolades and received a plaque of appreciation. Said
board member Roger Hall, "This is not the end of Peter's
service to Lane."

Passed by unanimous vote were: contractual

authority board policy amendment; bid rejection of Oregon
Small Business Development Center workbooks;
appointment of Mary Glenn from classified to management
as office operations coordinator in Personnel; appointment

of Stephen John as interim department chair of Science;
retirement of Health & PE chair Bob Creed; and retirement

of Science chair Tom Wayne.

First Lady Hilary Clinton listens

to ASLCC president Adam Young

during her visit to Eugene on

September 10 as a Secret Service

agent stands by. - Photo by Linda
Fossen.

Applicants sought for board seat
The Board of Education seeks applicants for the

unexpired term of Peter Sorenson who resigned from the
Zone 5 seat on September 12. Appointment will be

through June 30, 1997. An election will be held in March

1997 to complete the term which expires June 30, 1999.
Sorenson was named to the Budget Committee in 1986, appointed to the board in 1989,

elected in 1990, and re-elected in 1994.

Applicants must reside in Zone 5 which covers central and south Eugene. The board

encourages people of color to apply. Applicants should send a letter of interest and a resume to
LCC Board of Education Chair Cindy Cable in care of Board Secretary Tracy Simms in the

President’s Office. Applications must be received by noon on September 30. Candidate
interviews will be conducted the evening of October 16.

ASLCC child care co-op accredited
The ASLCC Child Care Co-op has been accredited by the National Association for the

Education of Young Children through July 31, 1999. NAEYC accredits child care centers,
preschools, kindergartens and before-and after-school programs. For more information, call co
op director Georgia Soto at 2025.

Track gets a new surface
The track will be under renovation September 20-October 18. Departments who use the

track should make other arrangements for classes. Sorry for the inconvenience, but once

complete. Lane will have an awesome track! If you have questions, please call 2215 or 2293.
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Attachment: Network training opportunities
Attached to today’s Daily are network training opportunities available this week. These

opportunities include Basic Net I (required for network and e-mail access) and training in how to

install remote access by modem. Please make sure that new employees as well as any staff who
have not yet had the chance to set up their remote access are aware of these opportunities.

Additional copies of the schedule can be obtained from Bob Barber, 2305.

Disabled student wins travel scholarship
Bonnie M. Berman of Eugene has walked with a cane and learned to be right-handed

since surviving a head-on collision 25 years ago. In that time she developed a awareness of the
particular challenges of travel for people with disabilities. Now she has won the $500 Tony
Orlando Yellow Ribbon Scholarship to complete travel agent training offered through
Continuing Education. A reception for Berman, age 44, will be held Thursday, Sept. 19, at 1:30
p.m. in DTC 202. In addition to the $500 award, Berman gets an all-expense-paid trip to the
National Tour Association Convention in Minneapolis from Nov. 9-14.

Marketing grant deadline
The first marketing grant deadline for fall is October 10. Marketing grants are available

to departments to help them promote their programs and services. Priority is given to activities
intended to generate enrollment. To receive an application, call Angela Miller at 2268.

Eugene High School. $7 advance, $9 at the door, $5
students. Cal! 686-6761. Jerome Garger, E,FL&S.

THANKS

A very special thank you to all who worked at the
Lane County Fair. This is a major and worthwhile
effort on behalf of the college. Thank you to those
who volunteered at the booth to share Lane with the

community: Kay King, Norm Kirtley, Linda Alien,
Jerry Langdon, Rob Atkins, Patty Lordokken, Bonnie
Berman, Sharon McCarroll, Jill Bradley, Brian
McKinley, Pam Brooks, Denine McMurren, Patty
Bonitz, Mary Michaud, Rosemary Busby, Frank
Merrill, Harold Carothers, Mary Messal, Liz Coleman,
Jim Pitney, Bob Cramblit, Vickie Ramsey, Bette
Dorris, Max Reams, Tasha Drake, Meg Rowies, Lois
Fritchl, Lorie Ryker, Bill Glenn, Carol Scott, Tracy
Gregory, Kitty Seymour, Bruce Gustafson, Carol
Sirois, Angela Hajicek, Jerry Sirols, Stephen
Hamilton, Peter Sorenson, Len Heflin, Women's

Center Staff, Tina Jaquez, Ginger Yamamoto, Velma
Jesser, Adam Young, Kathe Kams, Sandy Young.

PERSONALIZED SCREENSAVER for your computer.
For $30 I will scan up to six photographs of your
grandchildren/children/spouses/pets/whatever and
load them, along with a freeware screen saver
program, onto your computer. Whenever your
machine sits idle, your loved ones will float across the
screen. Jerry Wolski, Col. Fin., 2609, or 686-4468.

WANTED; I’m looking for a 13" cable ready color TV
Ann Farmen Augard, Computer Services, 2865.

ONE TOO MANY PICKUPS: Want to sell either a

1989 Ford Ranger, V-6, extended cab, 5-speed, less
than 40,000 miles for $6,850; or a 1983 Ford Ranger,
lots of miles, dual gas tanks, canopy, automatic
transmission for $2,600. Mason Davis, Counseling,
2239 or 344-4367.

OFFICE NOTES

The Micrographics section of Records Management
has moved to CEN 012A. The telephone extension
remains the same, 2467.

ENTERTAINMENT DISCOUNT COUPON BOOKS

are now available from the LCC Foundation. The

books sell for $35 and provide discounts for food,
lodging and travel. For every book sold, the
Foundation wili receive $7. Proceeds will go toward
the College Fund and provide scholarships for Lane
students. Call 2226 to reserve your book or drop by
ADM 205 to make your purchase.

CONDOLENCES

Nick Roberts, a part time instructor in the Math Dept.,
passed away suddenly on August 28. Roberts retired
from a management position with Spectra Physics in
1994 and had taught in the department since winter
1996. He was 57 years old. - Tom Reimer WELDING SHOP PATIO PLANTER SALE today from

9 a.m.-3 p.m. in the cafeteria.

SEASONED FIREWOOD FOR SALE: mostly fir,
some oak and madrone mixed in; partial cords OK; U-
haul (close to LCC); $85/cord. Delivered, add $20.
Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, 2141. Home: 484-1743.

ADS

FOR SALE: 1990 FORD MUSTANG convertible.

Limited edition, emerald green/white top, 5 liter,
57,000 miles, superb condition, Asking $11,500.
Sharon Thomas, Counseling. Call home phone only
Thursday-Sunday, 747-1623.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for
publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11 -
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, or aschimj@lanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela
Miller.

FOR SALE: KING SIZE BED, like new, box springs &
mattress, $100. Rocking chair, brand new, $100.
Free computer books. Kim Bower, T&D, 342-1255.

ENTERTAINMENT ‘97-Support Phi Theta Kappa for
the 96/97 year by purchasing an Entertainment '97
coupon book $35 (Phi Theta Kappa retains $7). Call
Dr. Velma Jesser, 2157, to leave an order. Books will

be delivered to you in Oct. and Nov.

SMALL HARDWOOD DESK FOR SALE. Good size

for older child. 44” x 19” top surface. $40 or best
offer. Ruth Wren, Social Science, 2066.

JOHN ROBBINS, environmentalist, author and

leading expert on the dietary link to the environment
and health will speak at a benefit for EarthSave
Eugene, Saturday, Sept. 28, 7:30 p.m. at South
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This week

● Fitness Education Center staff-only exercise time, 6:30 a.m. Mondays, Wednesdays and

Fridays beginning Sept. 24. Registering for the FEC allows staff use the center during any
open entry hours listed in the fall class schedule.

● John Bredesen retirement reception, Thursday, Sept. 26, 3-5 p.m., PE 205.

The year's best employee
Laura Price, assessment specialist in the Testing Office,

was named 1995/96 Outstanding Classified Employee of the

Year at the annual all-staff gathering on Sept. 16 in Performing

Arts main hall. The crowd of more than 500 gave her a

standing ovation.

Laura was Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month
for June 1996. The aimual winner is selected from the

monthly winners.

Laura joined Testing in 1979 after a year in Student
Employment and Admissions. She has served on steering and
selection committees and on the Classified Professional

Development Team. A lifelong learner, she has taken classes

and workshops at Lane since 1973.

Among the many accolades from her fans at Lane: "I have

seen her take an orange from her lunch and give it to a

homeless man before having him take his first GED test... she

is tenacious in finding the answer to solve any question ... Laura is customer service.”

Laura Price

Video available

The new college video, ”A Closer Look," shown at in-service last week, is available for
check-out from Institutional Advancement. For more information, visit lA on second floor

ADM or call 2268.

Should The Daily's name be changed?
The Daily hasn't been daily since 1985. Should the name be changed?

Today's issue marks the return to a Monday-Wednesday-Thursday schedule, up from

weekly during the summer, and down an issue from last fall. Publication frequency has varied

since 1985 but the name hasn't changed. Readers are invited to suggest a new name, or advocate

for tradition, by mailing or e-mailing Joan Aschim in Institutional Advancement by October 31.

Suggestions must be accompanied by your name and extension. The name decision will be made

by Institutional Advancement and any new name will be introduced winter term. Looking back:

● The Roundup, Lane's first newsletter, published weekly for staff and students, 9/65-12/69.

● The Daily began 1/70 and was daily until 6/85.

● The Echo survived four months of 1970 as an additional, more comprehensive news bulletin.

● The Daily has varied from three to four issues since 1985.

Thanks to archivist Elizabeth Uhlig for history details.

Learning Times distributed
The Learning Times was distributed September 20 to all departments. This newsletter

features fall staff trainings. ODST, who sponsored the newsletter, asks everyone to keep their

copy for reference during the term and to use for registration information. Miriam Thompson,
Management Professional Development Team chair, was mistakenly omitted from the list of

ODST members on the cover. Apologies! If you did not receive a copy of The Learning Times,
contact Julie Baker at 7775.
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Bredesen retiring
John Bredesen is retiring after eight years as KLCC's chief engineer.

Coworkers will celebrate the next phase in his life on Thursday, Sept. 26

from 3-5 p.m. in PE-205. Stop by to wish him the best, share cake and

maybe some stories, and send him on his way in style.

Intercampus

mail tip: Be sure

to secure envelope

flaps with either

string or tape.

tt

Valuing Cultural Diversity" handbook available
If you would like a copy of the "Valuing Cultural Diversity" Handbook which was

distributed at the Sept. 18 in-service presentation by Donny Adair, please contact Julie Baker via

e-mail, or leave a message at voice mail box 7775.

Faculty insurance reminder
The open enrollment period for insurance is from September 15 through October 15.

You may change your medical insurance between HMO Oregon and OEA Choice at this time.

You may add dependents to your medical and dental coverages at this time. Any changes made

during the Open Enrollment period are effective November 1.

HOSTS NEEDED for Lane’s Co-op Program with
Mexico. Cooperative Education will receive
two professionals from Mexico during the first
five weeks of fail, winter, and spring terms. Host
families are needed to provide one or two
weeks of housing and two meals a day or to host
for a special evening or weekend activity. Only
one visitor will be placed with a family at one
time. Join these other Lane faculty and staff
who have hosted previous professionals and
have enjoyed this enriching experience: Tom
Birkenhead, Jill McKenny, Cheryl Kempner,
Lee Hawthorne, Maxine Frauman, Bob Way,
Dixie Mauer-Clemons, Gary and Marilyn Rholls,
GInny Reich, Jack Powell, Joyce Garibay, Dave
Sherman, Jane Russell, Linda Myers, and
George Alvergue. For more information
contact Linda Myers, 2883, or home 344-6483.

OFFICE NOTES

English, Foreign Language & Speech will close
from 12-1:30 p.m. dally beginning Sept. 30.
Office hours will be 8 a.m.-noon & 1:30-5 p.m.

ADS

FREE TICKETS for students, half-price ($9) for
staff, to Dr. Moira Gunn lecture, Wednesday,
Sept. 25, 7:30 p.m., Hult Center. First in
Science, Technology and Society series. Cali
Student Activities at 2336 for tickets.

PHOTO EXHIBIT. "Vietnam Revisited: A Place

Not a War," by David Butler, former Vietnam
Marine combat photojournalist, showing
through Sept. 28, White Lotus Gallery, 760
Willamette. Jerome Garger, EFL&S.

TI-81 GRAPHING CALCULATOR VIEWSCREEN

UNITS are available from the Math Department
for instructors teaching subjects requiring
algebraic based graphing skills. Offer ends
October 1. For more information contact

Robert Thompson 2407 or by e-mail.

DESK FOR SALE: Large "L" shaped steel desk,
excellent condition. $200. Contact Bruce

Wild (Art Dept.) or Francina at 344-3735.

FOR SALE: 1986 JEEP CHEROKEE Laredo 4

door 152k miles. Looks and runs great. Asking
$4500. Will consider partial trade for older
model compact car. Call 687-8164. Sue
Woods. CIT.

FREE: ABANDONED YOUNG FEMALE CAT.

This petite brown tabby cat has led a hard life.
Came to us starved and recently had & lost her
kitties. She is content to remain outdoors, but

has shown slight interest in coming indoors.
Not intimidated by other cats (even much larger
ones) or children. We have 2 cats already, and
we would like to share the pleasure of owning a
cat with you. Cindy Dietz, Family & Health
Careers, 2519. 686-1375

THE HABITAT FOR HUMANITY Women's

Project is sponsoring a woman who will be part
of a Springfield/Eugene team that will build a
Habitat house in Mexico this fall. The woman

we send will be someone who is participating in
the current Women's Project house. As a fund
raiser, we are selling special "Habitat pasta"
(you have to see it to believe it!) for $5 per
package. Enjoy good pasta and support a
worthy cause at the same time. To order,
contact Marie Matsen by e-mail or at 2310.

DINING SET NEEDED! The Performing Arts
Dept, is opening their season this year with a
heartwarming production of The Dining Room,
by A. R. Gurney, and we need to find a
reasonably ornate dining room set (table, six
chairs) to borrow for about a month. If you
happen to have an extra one, (or know
someone who does), please contact Jim
McCarty, 2643. Great pains will be taken to
insure that the furniture is protected and out of
harm's way throughout the run. Thanks!

EYE PILLOWS, lavender and peppermint,
assorted patterns, $7. Sandy Young, 2276,
Multicultural Center; or Tina Jaquez, 2338.

The Daily publishes Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays, fail through spring; and Tuesdays
during summer and all term breaks. Deadline
for submissions is noon of the day prior to
publication. Submissions must be in writing.
Ads are free and limited to staff. Items run

once and more often if space permits. Next-
day placement cannot be guaranteed. The
Daily can be reached in ADM 210, at 2591, fax
744-4170, e-mail The Daily@instadv_ma (off-
campus e-mail: aschimj@lanecc.edu. Editor is
Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller.

FOR SALE: 1986 PORSCHE 944, low miles,
excellent condition, leather interior, sun-roof,

air, cruise. Asking $8500. Ginny Reich
E,FL&S 2426 or 686-8188.

FOR RENT: SUNRIVER CABIN, sleeps four (six
cozily), fully equipped, private courtyard, great
fall get-away! $65.00/night. Ginny Reich,
EFL&S, 2426 or 686-8188
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Today
● Fitness Education Center staff-only exercise time, 6:30 a.m. Mondays, Wednesdays and

Fridays, beginning today.

● Bond user group conveners meeting, 3:30-4:30 p.m., FOR 307.

Synergy trainings now
available for hiring
committees

Synergy training will be
held on Friday, Oct. 4, from 8:30

a.m. to 12:30 p.m. in FOR 309. A

second Synergy training will be
held on Wednesday, Nov. 6, from

1-5 p.m., same place. This

training is REQUIRED for all
individuals who wish to serve on

screening and/or interviewing
selection committees. Synergy
focuses on the "do's and don'ts" of

interviewing, selection and hiring.
It includes non-discrimination,

equal opportunity and affirmative

action guidelines, laws and

regulations and the potential

liabilities for LCC staff in carrying

out the law. The training is
available to all staff and others

wishing to serve on LCC hiring

committees. To make your

reservation, call Rachel Kuehl in
Affirmative Action at 2040 or

reply by e-mail. Please specify

which training you are planning to
attend.

Students contribute to in-service

These theater students helped write and perform in

the skits presented at the Sept. 16 all-staff welcome. From

left: Nao Hasegawa came to Lane from Japan, intent on

becoming an actress; Treann Tubbs will perform in

Performing Arts' fall production of "The Dining Room;" she

also writes for The Register-Guard's "20 Below" section;
Chris Bolton is a playwriting teaching assistant and will

perform in "Angels in America" at Downtown Cabaret;
David Swanston (standing) is continuing his education at

the UO; Ryan Dixon is headed for Hollywood to make it

big.

The students worked with theater instructor Sparky

Roberts and English instructor Bill Woolum. They were

empowered by the Executive Leadership Team: President
Jerry Moskus, Vice Presidents for Instruction Mary Spilde
and Larry Warford; Vice President for Student Services

Linda Fossen; Interim Vice President for College

Operations Marie Matsen; Director of Institutional
Advancement Diane Dann; and Director of Personnel Sue

Colvin. - Thanks to Sparky Robertsfor the photo

Lane staff involved in

VLT play
The current production of

The Man Who Came to Dinner"

at the Very Little Theatre is well represented by LCC staff. Jack Powell, chair of English,
Foreign Language and Speech, is the director. Longtime speech instructor Jacquie McClure plays
the crazy sister, while David Sherman has designed the sets and lights. Longtime English
instructor Joyce Salisbury is the props mistress, The play continues Thursdays through
Sundays until October 5.

Basketball coaches reach out

Basketball coaches Jim Boutin and Paul Halupa recently published an article in an

interscholastic sports page called "Making the Cut" produced by the Oregon School Activities
Association. Boutin also spent half of August in Croatia coaching a junior national team in the
city of Rijeka.
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Central Oregon bus trip reminder
Employees can sign up through this Friday at College Finance cashier windows for the

Central Oregon Bus Trip on Saturday, Sept. 28. Cost is $20 and includes admission to the High
Desert Museum. And if you wish to visit the Lava River Caves, bring a flashlight!

Meetings
● The Intemational/Intercultural Committee will meet on Tuesday, Oct. 8, from 1-2 p.m. in

HEA 209. Anyone interested in enhancing international education at Lane is welcome.

● All interested parties, please mark your calendars. The first meeting for the Diversity Team
will be held Wednesday, Oct. 16, in FOR 308, from 3:30-5 p.m.

Speakers
● Annette Newingham, Lane County Chief Deputy Clerk (chief elections officer) will speak to

Steve Candee's government students on Thursday, Oct. 3, 10:30-11:20 a.m., in CEN 402.
Guests welcome.

● Secretary of State Phil Keisling will speak to Steve Candee's government students at Lane on

Friday, Oct. 4, from 12-1 p.m. in the Boardroom. Guests welcome.

● Harry Thurston, leading Candian naturalist/writer, will present a slide/lecture on the Bay of
Fundy on Tuesday, Oct. 15, from 3-4:30 p.m. in FOR 308, sponsored by Continuing
Education. The presentation is free and open to the public.

Cougars on campus?
"Female cougars and kittens are living behind Lane Community College and at Eugene

Airport," writes reporter Brian T. Meehan in the Sept. 15 issue of The Oregonian in an article
headlined "Wild in the City" about cougars in populated areas. He does not list a source.

ADS

POSTAGE STAMPS at the Bookstore are now

limited to $.32 stamps in books of 10.
HOME SEARCH: Looking for the irght home.
Will go north to Coburg, south to Creswell, east
to Thurston: not interested in west. Pre

qualified, will spend $60-$80,000. Ideally,
home should have no less than 1,000 s.f., have

2-3 bedrooms, 1-1/2 to 2 baths, + open bright
kitchen with lots of counters. Manufactured

home on permanent foundation preferred. If
you hear of anything close to this, please call
Ellice Leichter, 2023, T&D. Thanks for anything

you can do to help me find my dream home!

PLANTER BOX FOLIAGE needed for set of

LCC Today, Lane’s student-produced television
show. Silk, plastic, other faux foliage. Leave
message for Mike Maze, Media Arts, 2479-2.

POWERMAC 7500/100/16/1000 CD. fully

upgradeable, $1,999 for the CPU for a limited
time only at the Bookstore.

QUEEN COMFORTER and ruffle {cocoa/blue
plaid), sheets and pillow cases (blue), $45.
Velma Jesser, Business, 2157.

NO CASH CLOTHING STASH needs donations

of children's, men’s and women’s clothing,
small to large, + misc. and household items.
Call 2283, or Tina at 746-3634, or Student
Activities at 2338; leave messages. Your
contributions are greatly appreciated.

1987 MAZDA 323, red, 2-door hatchback, 75K

miles, 4-speed, very reliable transportation,
$2,500 or best offer. Jerry Diller, Social
Science, 2186, or 484-9507.APARTMENT FOR RENT: one bedroom, partly

furnished-includes w/d, microwave, bed, table,

couch; quiet, woodsy setting: close to LCC; one
person only: no smokIng/no pets. $525/month
includes utilities. Buck Arbuckle, E,FL&S, 2141,
home 484-1743.

SUPPORT PHI THETA KAPPA: Purchase an

Entertainment '97 coupon book for $35 (PTK
retains $7). Call Dr. Velma Jesser, 2157, to
leave an order. Books will be delivered to you
in October and November.

SON PURCHASED WRONG SIZE shoes at Nike

employee store, cannot be returned, never
worn: NIKE Air Zoom, men's 10, white with

navy design. Retail $130, paid $66, asking
$60. Luci Amabisca, High School Relations,
2688, eves 344-4353.

The Daily publishes Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays, fall through spring; and Tuesdays
during summer and all term breaks. Deadline
for submissions is noon of the day prior to

publication. Submissions must be in writing.
Ads are free and limited to staff. Items run

once and more often if space permits. Next-
day placement cannot be guaranteed. The
Daily can be reached in ADM 210, at 2591, fax
744-4170, e-mail The Daily@instadv_ma (off-
campus e-mail: aschimj@lanecc.edu. Editor is
Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller.

PICKUP CANOPY for full size pickup.
Insulated, windows, screens, used only six
months, $250. Holly Graham, KLCC, 2171, or
726-0945.

JOHN ROBBINS, environmentalist/author,

speaks Saturday, Sept. 28, 7:30 p.m., South
Eugene High. $7 advance, $9 at the door, $5
students. 686-6761. Jerome Garger, E.FL&S.
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Today:
● John Bredesen retirement reception. 3-5 p.m., PE 205.

Schafer award will benefit hearing-impaired students
Signing for the hearing impaired will be provided at selected

Performing Arts productions in 1996/97 thanks to Leigh Alice Petty
and the Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation. The

endowment awarded Petty, coordinator of Disability Services,

$1,000 in seed-money to implement the service.
Petty also won an endowment Pat-On-The-Back Certificate

for producing a manual, "Faculty ADA Guide: Accommodating
Students With Disabilities in Your College Classrooms," which is

receiving attention at colleges nationwide.

Lucy Schafer Kinsman chairs the endowment committee.
The endowment was established in honor of her late husband who

served as LCC president from 1970-85.

■

Diesel technology scholarship established
An annual scholarship for students entering the diesel

technology program has been established by Pape' Bros., Inc. of Eugene, OR, and Caterpillar Inc.
of Peoria, IL. Five students will receive $1,000 in tuition assistance plus the use of $1,000 worth
of tools while enrolled. Industry and college officials will present the scholarships in a brief
ceremony today at 4 p.m. in President Jerry Moskus' office. In addition to the scholarships, Pape'
and Caterpillar have made $50,000 contributions of cash and equipment to the diesel technology
program at Lane for each of the past four years.

Leigh Alice Petty

Instructional Services Council meeting date changed
The Instructional Services Council meeting which was scheduled for October 2 has been

postponed to Wednesday, October 9.

Thomas Rubick first to win "Excellence in Advertising" award
Graphic design instructor Thomas Rubick this summer was awarded the first Dr. Willis

Winter Excellence in Advertising Education Award by the Mid-Oregon Ad Club. The award was

developed this year as a tribute to Bill Winter, long-time professor at the University of Oregon's
journalism school, who died last December. Rubick won the award "for inspiring, exciting and
preparing future generations of advertising professionals to continue the pursuit of excellence."

"This award was particularly meaningful to me," says Rubick, "because when I taught at the UO
as an adjunct professor from 1982-88, Bill Winter was both a friend and a mentor."

Curriculum Committee calendar

Paperwork due to Curriculum Office

October 14, 1996

November 18, 1996

January 20, 1997

February 17, 1997

Curriculum Committee Meetings

October 30, 1996

December 4, 1996

February 5, 1997
March 5, 1997

All Curriculum Committee Meetings will begin at 3:15 p.m. and will run until

approximately 5 p.m. in the Boardroom. If you have any questions please contact Melanie
Brown-Carey at 2362.
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Employee walking program orientation
The Employee Walking Program orientation will be held Wednesday, Oct. 2, at

12:15 p.m. in PE 205. At the orientation, program participants will receive a walking journal and
discuss topics such as program logistics, walking technique and set exercise goals related to their
health and fitness enhancement. Participants may choose to walk with the group in an organized
fashion on Mondays and Fridays at 12:15 p.m. or walk independently. For information or to sign
up for the program, contact John Healey at 2271.

Attachment

Attached to today’s Daily is detailed information about the Reno, Nevada bus trip on
November 9-11 available to Lane staff, friends and family.

Faculty insurance
Faculty employees must have two years of immediate prior coverage with OEA Choice or

HMO Oregon before retirement to be eligible to carry their insurance into retirement. Once you
retire, you cannot add dependents or change insurance carriers. If you plan on retiring in less
than two years, you need to remain insured with your current carrier to be able to have insurance
into retirement. If your retirement date is more than two years away (from November 1), this is
your opportunity to make sure you have the insurance you will want in retirement.
Faculty open enrollment period for this year ends October 15.

Don’t miss out on Medicare

Medicare becomes available at the beginning of the month in which you become age 65,
whether you are retired or still working. You apply for Medicare automatically when you apply
for Social Security benefits. You should apply for Medicare separately if you plan to retire after
age 65. When you enroll in Part A (hospital insurance) on Medicare, you also are automatically
enrolled in Part B (supplementary medical insurance), unless you notify the Social Security
Administration that you don’t want Part B. If you enroll in Part B at the earliest opportunity, you
pay monthly premiums. These premiums are usually deducted from your Social Security
benefits. Late enrollment in Part B may mean you will pay higher premiums. Questions about
Medicare should be directed to the Social Security Administration at 1-800-772-1213. To apply
for Medicare, go to the Eugene office located at 377 Pearl Street.

KLCC fall radiothon begins October 3
KLCC’s on-air campaign for new and renewing members begins Thursday, Oct. 3 at

5 a.m. during Morning Edition and will continue through Saturday, Oct. 12 at 11 p.m. or until the
goal of $140,000 is met—whichever comes first.

The pre-radiothon “Thon Buster” campaign is now underway. Listeners are encouraged
to shorten the radiothon by making donations before October 3. Thon Busters are being offered
first choice at the hundreds of community premiums offered by area businesses. Remaining
premiums will be offered on the air during the radiothon. Call 2224 for the official Thon Buster
form and list of community premiums.

OFFICE NOTES
FOR SALE: 1990 FORD MUSTANG convertible.

Limited edition, emerald green/white top, 5 liter,
57,000 miles, superb condition. Asking $11,500.
Sharon Thomas, Counseling. Call home phone only
Thursday-Sunday, 747-1623.

TI-81 GRAPHING CALCULATOR VIEWSCREEN
UNITS are available from the Math Department for
instructors teaching subjects requiring algebraic
based graphing skills. Offer ends October 1. For
more information contact Robert Thompson 2407 or

by e-mail.

Audiovisual Services staff can now be paged to assist
with AV equipment emergencies during the regular
Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5 p.m. working hours. The
pager number is 710-2779. Please continue to caii
2370 for non-emergencies and to order audiovisual
equipment.

ADS

WORKSTUDY POSITIONS are available for fall term

to work in recycling around campus. Contact Becky
Kirkpatrick in Student Employment at 2217 or Rick
Venturi at 2101 or 726-3959.

FOR SALE: PC Graphics Board, Diamond Stealth 64
video 3240; VLB or PCI; 2 MB VRAM and it is
upgradable to 4 MB. This board is rated #1 in the
May 96 issue of PC World magazine. It has never
been used. Will sell for $175. Call Sharon Mastin,

BEC, 2992 or 342-5217.

DEADLINE FOR THE DAILY is Monday noon for

publication Tuesdays only during summer, June 11-
Sept. 17. Submissions must be in writing. Contact
The Daily in ADM 210, phone 2591, fax 744-4170, or
The Daily@instadv_ma, oraschimj@lanecc.edu.
Editor is Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela

Miller.		KITTY KATS: Have been blessed with four cute

adorable orphan kitties ™ hand fed. Am willing to
share my blessings with those less fortunate — freel
Also free delivery within 100 miles. Please don't miss
this rare opportunity. Call Brody Tyler, Applied
Engineering at 2869 or 687-9187.
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This week:

Faculty art show continues through October 18.

Daily publishes Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.

Employee Walking Program orientation, Wednesday, Oct. 2, 12:15 p.m., PE 205.

Willamette Pass job recruiters, Wednesday, Oct. 2, 10 a.m.-2 p.m., cafeteria.

Annette Newingham, Lane County Chief Deputy Clerk, speaks to Steve Candee's

government students, Thursday, Oct. 3, 10:30-11:20 a.m., FOR 308. Guests welcome.

Secretary of State Phil Keisling speaks to Steve Candee's government students Friday, Oct. 4,
12-1 p.m., Boardroom. Guests welcome.

Recreational Sports' raft trip, Sunday, Oct. 6, call 2215 for details.

Technology innovations net Schafer award
Linda Loft, program coordinator for Computer Information

Technology, has won a Pat-On-The-Back Certificate from the Eldon
G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation for her leadership role in the

use of technology in teaching and learning at Lane. She chaired the
Network Task Force, obtained grant funds for curriculum

development, and shepherded the new computer user support degree
program which attracted 20 majors the first year. Loft also moved
the college closer to a computer competency degree requirement.

Lucy Schafer Kinsman chairs the endowment committee. The
endowment was established in honor of her late husband who served

asLCC president from 1970-85.

Linda Loft

Enrollment reports as of Friday showed 9,201 credit/Adult High School students, up

about .33 percent from last year at the same time, and 4,954 Continuing Education students,
down about 4.1 percent, although people tend to register later for noncredit courses. Enrollment

by new students is up about 2 percent, and overall FTE is about the same as last year, reports
Vice President for Student Services Linda Fossen.

Enrollment holds steady

Network training schedule to be announced
Look for a schedule of fall term network training opportunities as an attachment to

Wednesday's Daily this week.

Flu shot clinics to be held

Flu shot clinics for students and staff will be held Thursday, Oct. 10, 7:15-9 a.m.;

Tuesday, Oct. 15, 4-6:30 p.m.; and Wednesday, Oct. 16, 12-1:30 p.m. An appointment needs
to be made ahead of time by visiting Student Health Services or calling 2665; this is important to
keep the clinics running smoothly and on time. Cost is $8. We also have a limited amount of
pneumococcal pneumonia vaccine; if interested, make arrangements when you make your flu shot
appointment. Student Health also will hold clinics at Cottage Grove, Florence and the
Downtown campuses. Call 2665 for more information.

United Way pledge cards arriving
If you haven't already, you will soon be receiving your United Way pledge

cards. I look forward to seeing as many of you as I can at your department meeting
for an opportunity to view a video and ask questions. Completed pledge cards

should be returned to the President's Office.

i.
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Dedicated staff learning time - Wednesdays from 3-5 p.m.
Here's How It Works! On the second Wednesday of each month from 3-5 p.m., the

college will focus on a menu of campuswide training opportunities offered by your Professional

Development Teams. The fourth Wednesdays will be reserved for organizational training and

activities. Departments are encouraged to use first, third and fifth Wednesdays, from 3-5 p.m.
for meetings and program-specific trainings. Staff development activities can also be offered on
days and at times other than "Wednesday 3-5". Remember to apply for your department
minigrants soon. Four excellent activities will kick off our dedicated time on October 9 at 3 p.m.

Check The Learning Times for details. See you there!

Resources

● If you did not receive a copy of this term's The Learning Times, which lists all staff
development opportunities for fall 1996, please contact Julie Baker at 2199.

● Copies of the manualValuing Cultural Diversity," distributed at the Donny Adair
presentation on September 18 are available from Julie Baker at 2199, or request via e-mail.

Willamette Pass recruiters coming
Recruiters from the Willamette Pass Ski Resort will be on main campus Wednesday,

October 2, from 10 a.m.-2 p.m. in the cafeteria. They will be recruiting for various job openings
at the ski resort for the winter season. - Joan Adams, Job Placement Office, 2326

TIP for instructors

Lane's Teaching Improvement Process provides contracted and continuing part-time
instructors an opportunity to re-see their classes and to become aware of new possibilities for
growth and change. Call Sharon Thomas in English at 2145, or Jim Cobb in Social Science at
2831 to sign up for this free, non-threatening professional development program.

Employee walking program orientation
The Employee Walking Program orientation will be Wednesday, Oct. 2, at 12:15 p.m. in

PE 205. Participants will receive a walking journal and discuss topics such as logistics, walking
technique and set exercise goals related to their health and fitness enhancement. Participants may
choose to walk with the group in an organized fashion on Mondays and Fridays at 12:15 p.m. or
walk independently. For information or to sign up for the program, contact John Healey at 2271.

1991 FORD F-150 XL 4x4, maroon, gray

interior, nice wheels and tires. Canopy and bed
liner. Excellent condition inside and out.

54,000 miles. Great looking, great running
truck! My son's pickup. Sharon Moore,
Co-op/Business Tech., 2540.

JOBS

OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

● Interim Department Chair, Health & P.E.,
position is from 1/1/97-6/30/97, closing
10/14

● Interim Department Chair, Performing Arts,
position is from 11/1/96-6/30/97, closing
10/14

BRAND NEW ROCKING CHAIR, white and light
pine wood, $100. Kim Bower, T&D, 342-1255.

ENTERTAINMENT discount coupon books are
available from the LCC Foundation. The books

sell for $35 and provide discounts for food,
lodging and travel. For every book sold, the
Foundation receives $7. Proceeds go toward
the College Fund and provide scholarships for
Lane students. Call 2226 to reserve your book
or drop by ADM 205 to make your purchase.

ADS

FOR SALE-WHITE ENAMEL FURNITURE:

Desk, bookshelf, dresser. Ideal for child/

adolescent's room. $275 for all three. Jerry
Diller, Social Science, 2186, or 484-9507.

KLCC is looking for a graphic design for our
upcoming 30th birthday. Local artists are
invited to submit designs to KLCC by Dec. 13.
We are looking for a splashy, classy graphic that
will be used on all our birthday celebration
materials throughout the year. The design will
appear on our 30th Birthday T-shirt, Program
Guide, print ads and anywhere else we can
think of. The design must adapt to a variety of
sizes, and must work well In black & white as
well as 3-color. $100 will be awarded for the

winning design. The winning artist will be
named on the air and credited wherever the

graphic is used. Artwork becomes the sole
property of KLCC. Questions? Call 2224.

The Daily publishes Mondays, Wednesdays and
Thursdays, fall through spring: and Tuesdays
during summer and all term breaks. Deadline
for submissions is noon of the day prior to
publication. Submissions must be in writing.
Ads are free and limited to staff. Items run

once and more often If space permits. Next-
day placement cannot be guaranteed. The
Daily can be reached in ADM 210, at 2591, fax
744-4170, e-mail The Daily@instadv_ma (off-
campus e-mail: aschimj@lanecc.edu. Editor is
Joan Aschim. Assistant Editor is Angela Miller.


